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The Rector’s letter 

               The Rectory 

29 April 2021                    45 Lime Tree Avenue

  

Dear friends, 

So here we are at May already!  I really don’t know where the year has gone, 

but like many of you I am enjoying the sunshine, even if the temperatures are 

a little cooler than last week.  Debbie and I are trying to be hardy, taking off 

our coats for recording the services, but then they go back on quite sharpish.  

Our fantastic cameraman Nick has gone from shorts, back into his coat again, 

as we brave the chill for you.   

I am sure as we move through May we will see warmer weather and enjoy a 

more pleasant coffee with friends and family in the outdoors.  It is good to be 

able to see people, even if in a small way, and we look forward over the next 

few months to be able to re-engage with each other.  It is good to be back in 

church, and to welcome back our choir in their splendid refurbished robes, 

even though we still have social distancing, with no processions or 

congregational singing.  

 

>    

 

Quartet in 2021 

 Quartet costs £1.00 per month – but take  
 an annual subscription and all 12 copies  
 will cost you just £10.00. 

 Publishing dates:   Next edition (June) 

 Copy to editors by     Wednesday 2nd June 
 email to john.wardle@btinternet.com  

 Available by     Saturday 5th June 

Please pay your subscription to your distributor.  Thank you! 

mailto:john.wardle@btinternet.com


I hope that we will gradually be able to move forward in small incremental 

steps, so that later this year we might all be able to sing hymns, and join in 

coffee together.  Our full pattern of services across the benefice will be looked 

at over the summer as we seek to introduce a new normal in the autumn. 

As the blossoming and opening of business has brought new life to our town 

during Eastertide, I pray that Ascension Day will bring us patience for what is 

to come, and Pentecost an outpouring of the Holy Spirit.  God has been faithful 

to us over the months of the pandemic, and will continue to be so.  In many 

ways we have seen shoots of new life, and experienced his presence, in the 

silence and stillness of isolation.  We pray that as we move forward, each of us 

at different paces, we do not lose that.  May we continue to feel his presence 

with us in all we do.  Let none of us get so busy that we fail to notice his 

presence all around us, or to fail to have time for a relationship with him.  God 

is with us in times of loneliness, pain and suffering – but he is also with us in 

times of joy, fellowship and activity.   May we find patience to find a blessing 

in each step forward, and joy in lives recovered, as well as time for reflection 

on all that we have lost.   

Christ is risen from the dead!  And in him we have immeasurable hope. 

Every blessing for a joyful, hope filled May. 

Rachel 
 
 
 
 

Joan Taylor, 1929 – 2021, RIP 

Richard, Pat, Emma and Tom Cole would like to thank everyone  
for their kind thoughts and messages following the recent  
death of Joan whose funeral was held recently in Uppingham. 
Joan moved to Rutland in her mid-80's to be closer to her family 
and greatly enjoyed her time here, the warmth of the welcome she 
received from all those she met, and the friendship of so many.  
She will be sadly missed but warmly remembered. 

 

 

 

Services in Uppingham Parish Church 
May 2021 

  

2nd   Easter 5 8am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
   10.30am Eucharist (CW) short, choral     

    

9th    Easter 6 8am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
   10.30am Eucharist (CW) short, choral     
    

Tuesday 11th   10am  MU Holy Communion & meeting 

Thursday 13th  Ascension Day, 7pm Eucharist (CW) short, choral 

16th    Easter 7 8am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
   10.30am Eucharist (CW) short, choral     
    

23rd    Pentecost 8am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
   10.30am Eucharist (CW) short, choral  
   6pm  Choral Evensong 
   music by Tallis, Clucas, Stanford and Ives 

30th    Trinity Sunday 8am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
   10.30am Eucharist (CW) short, virtual choir     

      

You are welcome to join us online each Sunday  

for our Service of the Word 

(check the website for details) 

or listen to the service by phoning 01572 497004. 



IMPORTANT MESSAGE ABOUT  

GIVING TO THE CHURCH 

Every month, a snippet or two of information  

about one or more of the ways we donate money  

  to support our church. 

 
If you made a Will a while ago, and now want to add a gift to the Church, you can use 
a Codicil – and it is not difficult to do.  I hope these instructions help.  Please phone 
me if you need any more advice.                                Geoff Thompson (01572 821560) 

 A Codicil need not change the terms of your current  Will; it can 
simply add a new instruction. 

 Unless the change you are making is very straightforward and you 
are confident that it is adequately covered by the form included in 
this magazine, we recommend that you consult your solicitor. 

 Do not try to change or add anything to your current Will by 
crossing out or writing in new instructions, as any changes you 
make will not be valid. 

 You will need to sign and date the Codicil, and have it witnessed 
by two people, just like your Will. They do not need to see the 
contents of the Codicil; they must just witness that you have 
signed it in their presence. 

 Witnesses have to be independent adult witnesses (i.e. not family 
members) and must not be beneficiaries; they must be over the 
age of 18. 

 Keep the Codicil with, but not attached to, your current Will in a 
safe place. 

 Give (or send) a copy of the Will and Codicil (in a sealed envelope, 
if you prefer) to your executor, solicitor or other trusted friend, 
with a note to indicate where the original is to be found. 

Turn to the inside front cover 
of this magazine 

for a form you may use as a Codicil 

 

 

  



 

 

 

   

On the farm… 
           more news from Jeff Whelband 

Spring is trying very hard to spring – and all is very busy on the farm.  The ewes and 

lambs have been turned out, and they are enjoying the warm days, once the frosts 

decide to go away.  As always, they make a lovely sight doing what lambs do. 

Boris and his gang are also out in the field.  They now have to be separated from 
Hetey and her girls.  A new leader of the boys has emerged, named Curly Top, who 
seems to have more of a grasp on leadership than Boris (not difficult…)!  Hetey has 
all her girls in order – even the young ones, some of whom have a natural interest 
in Curly Top and the boys.  

There are new additions to the Farm, some of whom are 
planned, such as Teddy, a 2 year old Welsh cob (seen here) 
who is a companion for Jack when they decide to recreate the 
Grand National.  It is an entertaining sight.  

Unplanned additions are Bill and Ben – two Billy goats, who 
were offered to India (farmer's daughter) as a birthday 
present. Described as miniature goats, miniature they are not!  
Too late – India has fallen in love with them!  As they eat 
anything green, I fear for the vegetable garden later in the year (time to buy a new 
electric fence).  Finally, the Pigs are also out in their own fields, with newly built 
sleeping huts, and they are loving life!  All we need to do now is pray for RAIN…. 

 

Other reassuring news snippets… 

Two doses of vaccination give more than 85% reduction in the risk 

of catching and passing on Covid-19 infection. 

Public Health England 

More than 38 million people in England live in areas that are 

recording virtually no new cases of Covid.  Lockdown measures and 

vaccinations have driven cases to very low numbers across much of 

the country.  Of the 6,800 areas in England for PHE reporting (each 

with a population of around 8.2k) 4,819 reported at most two new 

cases in the week to 22 April.  In twenty Local Authorities, every 

reporting area fell into this category. 

The Times, 28 April 



 The Crystal Ball 
Music for May 2021 

 

ell, we’re back in business again, even if we have had to relocate.1 

And with the exception of Trinity Sunday, we hope to be singing in 

the flesh throughout this month and beyond. To the music, then. 

 On 2 May, we introduce a new setting for the Eucharist. John Bertalot’s 

Johannesburg Service uses the musical language of South Africa, and I can 

safely say that nothing quite like it has ever been heard in Uppingham church; 

listen and enjoy. In more conventional idiom, we have the Coronation 

communion motet O taste and see by Vaughan Williams as the introit for that 

morning, plus a treat for John Rutter fans in the form of his Look at the world, 

for which he also wrote the words. The following week we have Peter Nardone’s 

now familiar I give to you a new commandment, incorporating the plainsong Ubi 

caritas; and on Thursday 13, Ascension Day, we have the first of two 

contributions by Sir William Harris when we perform his luminous Holy is the 

true light at the evening Sung Eucharist. For the Sunday after Ascension, we 

shall be reviving another anthem by this composer: All creatures of our God and 

King sets selected verses from the well-known hymn in a joyful and almost 

madrigalian style, suitable for the triumphal theme of the Sunday. 

 That brings us to Whitsunday, 23 May, when we have two sung 

services. In the morning O Holy Spirit, Lord of grace, adapted from Tye’s music 

for The Actes of the Apostles, is the introit, with more Rutter (I will sing with the 

spirit, the words of the RSCM motto) for the anthem; in the evening, Choral 

Evensong will feature Tallis’s miniature O Lord, give thy Holy Spirit, the 

responses by Old Uppinghamian Humphrey Clucas, Stanford’s great C major 

setting of the canticles (his personal favourite) and Grayston Ives’s music to 

clothe verses by George Herbert, Listen, sweet Dove. Last month we had a 

congregation of five for our first live Evensong since lockdown began last year; 

there’s plenty of room for more (even if you can’t yet join in with the hymns)! 

 As I noted above, we can’t manage a live choir for Trinity Sunday, 

which is rather sad; but we can offer you our recording of Tchaikovsky’s well-

loved Hymn to the Trinity in compensation for our absence. More next month. 

Succentor 

                                                             
1 Perhaps one day someone will explain why the formation deemed safe for five months 

last year (before anyone was vaccinated) has now been deemed unsafe. Another of life’s 

little mysteries. 
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Across 

1 Ship of hawthorn (9) 

8 Not directly like Pilgrim’s Progress, for instance (13) 

11 Drive out, having lost head in combat (4) 

12 Narrow-minded type, very keen on religious texts (5) 

13 Support is equal, it’s said (4) 

16 Prime Minister of the month after (7) 

17 Makes insulting remarks about ‘snowmobiles’ (7) 

18 Bill struggles to incorporate section and tells you what to do (7) 

20 Foreigner of the month to dance around (7) 

21 Slave heard at the seaside (4) 

22 Monarch on board (5) 

23 Unfinished workroom for boss (4) 

26 Fitter team I’m beginning to exercise in new line-up repeatedly (4,5,4) 

27 Devise alternative to yen in list (9) 

 

 

Down 

2 Response integral to fundamentalism (4) 

3 State ‘Highly coloured article needed’ (7) 

4 Threatening order in Open University at start of session (7) 

5 Drug with sulphur and gold for Biblical character (4) 

6 ‘The ____ Compared to the Air we Breathe’ (Hopkins) (7,6) 

7 A wonderful experience taking in the whole universe? Just wait a little 

while (3,2,4,4) 

9 Hopeless enthusiasm likely to be found in Oxford? (4,5) 

10 Make the music louder! (9) 

14 ‘To ____ upon the midnight with no pain’ (Keats) (5) 

15 Woman of stone? (5) 

19 Scramble and drag one’s feet (7) 

20 Description of those most likely to inherit? (7) 

24 James might be a senior member of the clergy (4) 

25 ‘There was no small ____ among the soldiers’ (Acts 12) (4) 

 

CROSSWORD NUMBER 346 

by Succentor 

‘Now is the month . . .’ 

 
SOLUTION TO LAST MONTH’S PUZZLE 

                                                     



 
 

  
On April 13th we were able to hold our first Eucharist for some months, and it was 
a joy to be back.  Our May meeting will be on Tuesday 13th at 10.00am in church, 
and our June date is the 8th.  Then, I hope that by the time of our July meeting we 
will be able to gather once more in the Church Hall, with refreshments and a 
speaker. Normal service will be resumed as soon as possible! 

We need to think about planning some fundraising events for later in the year.  The 
work of the MU is needed more than ever in supporting overseas projects, and we 
have been unable to meet for over a year.  All ideas welcome, especially things we 
haven’t tried before. 

Much thought, work and prayer goes into the work of our Diocese, notably led by 
Jill Cannings, and into national and international events, remembering especially 
our world-wide leader Sheran Harper of Guyana.  There are two events this month. 

 May 12th: Diocesan Quiet evening, 7pm, via Zoom. Revd Christine Ostler 
writes: The focus of the evening will be God's Call Through Covid, led by 
Bishop Andrew Proud, comprising a series of brief addresses, accompanied 
by an image, and suggestions for reflection and prayer. Then Night Prayer 
(Compline) finishing around 8.30pm. 

 May 14th is the date of the international Thy Kingdom Come service, which 
has previously been held in Coventry Cathedral, but again will be online; it 
will start at 2pm and you can join by watching on Facebook or YouTube.  

There is a TKC website www.thykingdomcome.global which has lots 
of resources, or it can be accessed through the MU website. 

Do visit the MU website if you can – it’s a good read!  And please ask me to send 
you the Zoom link for the Diocesan Quiet evening: it’s very easy to join! 

I am so sorry that some of you are still unable to access this material; hopefully the 
situation won’t last too much longer.  Why not turn the page now, and read the 
generous offer this month from Age UK – Get Connected…?  You could be online 
and up-and-running well in time for the Diocesan Quiet evening, if you so wish! 

God bless 

Janet Wardle 

 
 

http://www.thykingdomcome.global/


 

Our peripatetic choir…? 

Nick Clarke read out the following statement before the start of Eucharist on 25 April: 

Our choir and their music form an important part of our worship here at St Peter & St Paul.  

However, like much else in life at present, there are guidelines that limit what they can do 

and how they should operate at present.  Last Sunday there was a certain amount of concern 

about seeing almost a dozen members of the choir singing in the Jeremy Taylor chapel. 

Canon Rachel and I held a meeting with John Wardle and other members of the choir to see 

if a better solution could be found.  As you can see, we are trialling a new area for the choir 

from today.  Using the west end offers choir members greater personal space and better 

ventilation.  Clearly, there are issues: access to the pews is now down the north aisle only.  

Fiddly, I know, but it ensures everyone’s safety.  Thank you for your patience. 

At the end of the service, the choir will leave through the south door during the organ 

voluntary.  This means that leaving church at the end 

of the service will be much easier.  Please do not linger 

inside the building, and save your conversation with 

friends until you are outside in the fresh air.  We 

recognise this is another bump in the road we are all 

travelling on.  We look forward to the time when choir will return to their former area and 

our church life can return to a more familiar pattern. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Benefice Directory 
 
Churchwardens Uppingham Nick Clarke  829885 

   Belton  Bob Atkinson  717464 
Treasurers  Uppingham Russ Garley 

Belton  John Hill  822271 
PCC Secretaries Uppingham Jenny Harris  07864 065198 

   Belton  Marietta King  821488 
Parish administrator Uppingham Jenny Harris  07864 065198 
Mothers’ Union Uppingham Janet Wardle  829923 
Director of Music Uppingham John Wardle  829923 
Organist  Belton  John Hill  822271 
Flowers  Uppingham Nicky Jervis  07703 984032 
Bible Study    Anna Wilkinson 345004 
Youth Emmaus   Ian Watts  829956 
Safeguarding    Sue Saunders   829934 
Bible Reading Fellowship  Anna Wilkinson 345004 
Bell Ringers    Sue Webster  821922 
Church Hall Bookings  Hilary Dawe  823629 
Social and Fundraising    Jenny Harris  07864 065198 
Gift Aid Secretary   Geoff Thompson 821560 
Quartet Editors   John & Janet Wardle 829923 
Readers Rota  Uppingham Richard Cole  821190 
Uppingham C of E Primary School    823245 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Articles, news and views from anyone in the parishes are always welcome.  
Please contribute to the next issue, the earlier this month the better! – Eds 

 
 
 
 
 
The views expressed or implied in this magazine are not necessarily those of 
the Rector, Ministry Team, Churchwardens or Editors. 
CCLI200555 

 
 



Codicil 

 
I (your full name) ________________________________________________ 

of (your full address & postcode) ___________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

declare that this is the first*/second/           Codicil to my last Will 

dated      / /  . * Indicate what number this Codicil is. 

I give to THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL OF THE ECCLESIASTICAL PARISH OF 

ST PETER AND ST PAUL UPPINGHAM (Registered in England and Wales with 

Charity Reg No. 1138063)  the sum of (amount in figures and words) 

£ ____________________________________________________ 

or a % share of the residue of my estate to be applied to its general purposes 

absolutely. 

I confirm that the other aspects covered in my Will and any other Codicils are  correct. 

Signed_____________________________________  Date  ____    /_ /   

 

Signed by the above named testator in our presence and then by us in his/hers. 

Witness 1    Witness 2 
     

 
Signed ______________________  Signed ______________________ 

 

Name 

Address 

 

 

Occupation 

Date 

 

 

 Name 

Address 

 

 

Occupation 

Date 

 

 


